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Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
-”Cruising” along ‘O’ Street has been around for years.  I’m guessing that almost everyone here today, at some point or another during their life, has cruised ‘O’ Street a time or two.  Unfortunately, over the past several years the practice has changed from just driving up and down ‘O’ Street to gathering in parking lots, consuming alcoholic beverages, trespassing, vandalism, fights, disturbances and reckless driving behavior.  The Lincoln Police Department hasn’t just sat idly by and has been taking proactive measures to help combat these illicit activities.
   


MEMORIAL DAY WEEKEND GRANT FUNDED
TRAFFIC ENFORCEMENT DETAILS

2018 90 HOURS 18 OFFICERS
2019 120 HOURS 24 OFFICERS
2020 120 HOURS 24 OFFICERS
2021 152 HOURS 28 OFFICERS

2022 152 HOURS 28 OFFICERS


Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
-For over 20 years the city of Lincoln was a tour stop of the popular 3-day car show known as ‘Americruise.’  The event was a gathering of classic vehicle owners which served as a way to show off their classic automobiles.  In the early days, there was a car show followed by a short parade through the streets of Lincoln.  Over time, the event slowly faded away. 
-The event has not been officially held in Lincoln for many years however the citizens continued the tradition over the Memorial Day weekend and still refer to it as ‘Americruise.’  By word of mouth, and now social media, many citizens still participate in this unsanctioned city event.
-For years, the Lincoln Police Department has been applying for grant funding through the Nebraska Department of Highway Safety to provide for additional officers to conduct traffic enforcement activities over the Memorial Day weekend.
-This slide details the amount of grant funded OT hours and the number of officers requested to participate in the 3-day enforcement detail.
-In 2000 there was a fatal crash at 35th & O Street where a spectator was killed after a vehicle left the roadway and struck her.  The vehicle involved in this crash was not one of the classic vehicles participating in the event.
-In 2018 Lincoln Police had to close down ‘O’ Street between 44th – 52nd for approximately 45 minutes due to crowds.  Large gatherings, disturbances and individuals obstructing the roadway made it unsafe for vehicular travel therefore the roadway was temporarily shut down for safety purposes.
-The following year, we requested additional grant funding to allow for additional hours of enforcement and officers.  In 2021 and again in 2022 we applied for and were granted additional funding.



RESULTS

Enforcement Results

June 16, 2022

2020

Officials Warnings Total



Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
-Per Nebraska Office of Highway Safety grant requirements, statistics are kept and reported regarding the numbers of traffic citations and warnings issued during the grant funded enforcement period.
-The above chart shows the results of each year's activity. 
-The above chart only represents activity collected by the officers participating in the overtime grant funded detail.  Calls for service, traffic violations and citizen contacts conducted by officers not part of the OT detail are not included in the graph.


TRAFFIC ENFORCEMENT UNIT ‘O’
STREET DETAILS

2020 127 HOURS
2021 194 HOURS
2022 47 HOURS


Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
-In 2005 the Lincoln Police Department added 8 police motorcycles to their fleet.  These motorcycles are used by officers assigned to the Traffic Enforcement Unit for the purpose of enforcing the traffic laws throughout the city and have traditionally been used only during the daytime hours.
-In 2020, the Traffic Unit began experimenting with deployment of the motorcycle officers during evening hours for additional traffic enforcement with the intents of specifically focusing on ‘O’ Street.
-In 2020 LPD secured grant funding for a traffic enforcement project that was conducted on several nights throughout the late spring/summer months, this extra enforcement was in addition to other projects.  Often these were last minute details as motorcycle deployment was weather and activity based, meaning if weather was favorable and traffic volume increased, the motorcycles would be deployed.  The specific evenings when the motorcycles would be out in enforcement were not publicized.
-In each of the above years, members of the Traffic Unit had been reassigned to patrol due to staffing shortages.  Despite that, the members continued to participate in the grant funded enforcement efforts.



RESULTS

Traffic Enforcement Unit Results

June 16, 2022 2021

Officials Warnings Total



Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
-Per Nebraska Office of Highway Safety grant requirements, statistics are kept and reported regarding the numbers of traffic citations and warnings issued during the grant funded enforcement period.
-The above chart shows the results of each year's activity from the motorcycle officer’s details.
-This activity accounts for only that of the 8-member Traffic Unit over the course of their enforcement detail.
**There are several nights scheduled throughout this summer, however the 2022 results are accurate as of this date.



NORTHEAST AND SOUTHEAST TEAM ‘O’
STREET ENFORCEMENT DETAILS

2018: Partnered with NSP Troopers on two occasions. A total of 50.5 hours of OT
among 29 officers resulting in 92 officials, 166 warnings, 4 misdemeanor arrests and 2
DUTI’s.

2019: Partnered with NSP Troopers on two occasions. A total of 43.5 hours of OT
resulting in 65 officials, 177 warnings, 6 felony arrests and 4 misdemeanor arrests. In
addition, three SE Team Officers dedicated time during their normal shift to traffic
enforcement on ‘O’ Street resulting in 85 official and 28 warning citations.

2020: Three separate POP (Problem Oriented Policing) projects were conducted to
address traffic and trespassing violations resulting in 157 officials, 444 warnings
(verbal and written) and 17 trespassing citations.

June 16, 2022


Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
-Vehicles speeding along ‘O’ Street, gatherings of bystanders in parking lots and trespassing are issues the Northeast Team and Southeast Team are working to combat. 
-Both the Northeast and Southeast Team have conducted their own traffic and trespassing related projects along the ‘O’ Street corridor.  For years LPD has worked with the Nebraska State Patrol in a joint law enforcement effort to help combat illicit driving behavior along ‘O’ Street.  When available, the NSP Airwing has also been deployed for added enforcement.
-In addition, many businesses along ‘O’ Street have been contacted regarding gatherings in their parking lots after hours and have since posted No Trespassing signs on their property allowing for enforcement and a reduction in gatherings that often lead to additional issues.
-2020 traffic enforcement efforts were somewhat affected by the pandemic, however officers continued to focus on traffic violations and trespassing issues.




NORTHEAST AND SOUTHEAST TEAM ‘O’
STREET ENFORCEMENT DETAILS

« 2021: Three POP projects were conducted resulting in 155 officials, 87 warnings and
2 DUT’s.

e 2022: Thus far in 2022, the Northeast Team has conducted 7 different traffic projects
resulting in 72 officials, 18 warnings, 24 trespassing violations, 1 DUI and 1 vandalism
citation.

* The Southeast Team currently has 2 POP Projects underway and have issued 16
officials and 6 warnings.

June 16, 2022


Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
-In 2022, the Northeast Team implemented plain cars and plain clothes officers into their detail to observe and report on observed violations.  A marked patrol unit would then be sent to the area to initiate a traffic stop or contact the driver once they’ve stopped at a safe location.  In addition, these officers will be utilizing video recording equipment to record illicit driving behavior so letters can be sent to the registered owners notifying them of such behavior.  The thought is a majority of those participating in this type of driving behavior are underage youth operating their parents' vehicles and by notifying the parents, we can hopefully correct the behavior.   
**A final thought—it’s important to remember that issuing citations alone will not make this problem magically go away.  We need to come together as a community and work to change the perceptions and driving behavior of those who partake in these risky driving behaviors.  This can be accomplished through community engagement, education, cooperation of citizens and businesses alike and by working together to ensure those violate the laws will be held accountable.  Although some of the proposed changes, suggestions and ideas to help facilitate this might at some point inconvenience some of us, we need to understand they are necessary for the greater good and safety of our community.  
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